












 

200 S. Hamilton Rd.  Gahanna, Ohio 43230  
614.342.4010 (Phone)  614.342.4100 (Fax) 

 
September 28, 2020 
 
Foresi Basilio 
411 Lyncroft Drive 
Gahanna, OH 43230 
 
RE:   Project Kramer -Kring Cemetery Variance Comment Letter 
  
Dear Foresi Basilio: 
 
The following comments were generated from the review of the submitted plans and documents for the 
referenced project.   
 

Building 

1. No comments on the proposed location for the sign. 
 

Parks 

2. No Comment Per Julie Prederi 
 

Engineering 

3. No comments at this time.  Recommend for approval. 
 

Community Development 

4. No objections to the variances.  
 
 
 
If you have any comments or questions, please contact me at kelly.wicker@gahanna.gov or (614) 342-4025. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
Kelly Wicker 
Administrative Assistant 



 

PLANNING STAFF REPORT 

Summary 

Two variances are requested to permit a fence and signage for the cemetery located at the corner of 

Mill St. and Andulus Dr.  The property is zoned Single Family (SF-3).  Fence location and height isn’t 

regulated by zone district, it is regulated by yard type.  Fences are not permitted past the front yard 

setback of 35’.  The fence is located 2’ off the right-of-way.    

 

Signage size and placement is regulated by zone district.  SF-3 requires a 15’ setback behind the right-of-

way. Signage is proposed to be located on the fence, 2’ from the right-of-way. 

 

A fence exists on a portion of the property (see images below).  The fence and signs cannot be located 

to meet code requirements as grave sites prevent them from being relocated. 

 

Site Plan 

 
 

 
 



 

Variance  

Requests to vary the requirements of the code related to fencing is subject to Chapter 1171.05.  

Variances to signage are subject to the factors of Chapter 1165.12. Planning Commission shall consider 

and weigh the following factors:  

A. Whether the property in question will yield a reasonable return or whether there can be any 

beneficial use of the property without the variance;  

B. Whether the variance is substantial;  

C. Whether the essential character of the neighborhood would be substantially altered or whether 

adjoining properties would suffer a substantial detriment as a result of the variance;  

D. Whether the variance would adversely affect the delivery of governmental services (e.g., water, 

sewer, refuse);  

E. Whether the property owner purchased the property with the knowledge of the zoning restriction;  

F. Whether the property owner's predicament feasibly can be obviated through some method other 

than a variance;  

G. Whether the spirit and intent behind the zoning requirement would be observed and substantial 

justice done by granting the variance;  

H. Whether the fence/sign is sufficiently compatible with the architectural and design character of the 

immediate neighborhood; and  

I. Whether the fence/sign will be hazardous to passing traffic or otherwise detrimental to the public 

safety and welfare.  

 

Recommendation 

Staff recommends approval of the variance as submitted.  Existing conditions are similar to the proposed 

conditions in that the property already has a fence that is in need of replacement.  There does not 

appear to be a reasonable alternative to sign placement. 

 

Location/Zoning Map 

 
 



 

Street View 

 
 

 

Respectfully Submitted By:  

Michael Blackford, AICP 

City Planner/Zoning Administrator 
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